MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Wednesday, February 5, 2014
Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Dick Goodman, Suzanne Holtkamp, Vickie Johnson, Berney Kirkland, Lisa Winton (absent – Cherie Heringer; one vacancy)
Staff: Denise Brinson, Matt Dickison, Toni Shrewsbury

Call to Order

Vickie Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
Suzanne Holtkamp moved to approve the minutes from the January 8, 2014 meeting as presented (Lisa Winton 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0. 
Adoption of Agenda

Lisa Winton moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Suzanne Holtkamp 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.

Developer Presentation/Updates

A representative from Jenmar Investment gave an overview of the proposed 5,000 square foot data center (see attached information).  Catalina Adkinson (owner representative) explained that the building will be located in an industrial park at the end of a cul-de-sac and was not a good location for displaying public art.  They owners anticipate giving a donation to the public art initiative.  
Representatives from The Reserve at Moore Road gave an overview of the proposed residential neighborhood consisting of about 55 homes (average price of $500,000) on Moore Road (see attached information).  Ted Turner (VP of Land Development) and Amanda Mooney (Landscape Architect) presented their ideas for including public art in the development.  They anticipate most of the pieces to be near the Moore Road entrance and are considering an equestrian theme since a portion of the property used to be a horse farm.  Discussion with the PAC ensued.   

Review PAC Goals
Denise Brinson distributed the final draft of the 2014 goals document (see attached).  Additionally, she distributed a two-page draft overview of the public art master plan (PAMP) process.  This will be distributed at the City Council retreat at the end of this month as the Council evaluates the idea of completing a PAMP.
Toni Shrewsbury distributed a list of development projects that have come before the PAC since the process began in 2009 (see attached).  Denise noted that Dick Goodman is in the process of revising the Developer Guide and will distribute a draft at the next meeting for review.

Project Updates

SculpTour – Denise Brinson showed a copy of the SculpTour advertisement that is on page 1 of the official State of Georgia Tourism Guide (see attached). 
North Gwinnett Arts Association – Vickie Johnson reported that the NGAA is working to organize the annual “Arts in the Park” festival.  The theme is “Peace Love & Arts in the Park” and will be held Saturday, May 17 from 11 a.m. – 6 p.m.   
Lisa Winton moved to adjourn (Dick Goodman 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.

